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TO:  Three Rivers School District Board of Directors 
FROM: Applegate School/Renee Hults, Principal 
RE:  3rd Trimester Board Reports 
 
DATE: 06/04/14  
 
 
CURRENT ENROLLMENT    Total 100 Students 
 
Elementary: 
K-1 Classroom 16 Students (9-Kindergarten, 7- 1st graders)    
2nd & 3rd Classroom 18 Students (8- 2nd graders, 10- 3rd graders) 
4th & 5th Grade Classroom 20 students (14- 4th graders, 6- 5th graders) 
 

Middle School: 
6/7th Grade Classroom:  28 Students 
8th Grade Classroom: 18 Students 

6th Grade- 17 students 
7th Grade – 11 students 
8th Grade – 18 students  

 

Applegate is a wonderful school. We have a great staff that supports student 
leaning. Our staff provides a safe place for learning. When you walk into 
each of our classrooms you can feel of the hard work and dedication that our 
teachers provide. Our teachers go far and beyond to ensure the best leaning 
environment for each of our students here at Applegate. 
 
Music Program 
The music program at Applegate School is supported by our community 
through donations. We are fortunate to offer our students third through eighth 
grade. We had a stellar performance for our strings concert on May 15th. A 
good time was had by all.  
 
 
AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAMS 
We continue to offer a variety of after school programs for our students; 
garden club, art, and homework club. We have several parents, teachers and 
a student teacher who made our garden club a great experience. 
Mrs.Kappan teaches an art and nature after school program for fourth and 
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fifth graders offers an introduction to drawing and other mediums. Ms. 
Colleen offers our students some extra help and extra time to get their work 
done through our after school homework club. 
 
PTSG 
PTSG continues to be a great help to us here at Applegate. For our Show 
Case of Learning Night they provided families with a delicious taco salad or 
taco dinner at no charge, but rather by donation.    

 
 
SMART 
We have an amazing SMART program. Seana Hodge, a parent volunteer, is 
running our SMART program this year.  This program allows students in grades K – 
3 an opportunity to read to a volunteer every Tuesday.  This program helps to make 
reading fun for the students and it is very rewarding for our many volunteers. 

 
Classroom Fun 

Flat Stanley 
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Mrs. Yerby’s class read a book about “Flat Stanley.” The book is about a boy 
who gets flattened by a bulletin board, and because he gets flattened he is 
able to travel in an envelope to visit friends all over the world. Mrs. Yerby 
works with students and friends of students to send out Flat Stanley’s in the 
hopes that they will be returned. They are then able to learn about all 
different parts of the United States and even world. What a great and fun 
social studies project our second and third grade class get to participate in. 

 
Volunteer Tea 

 

 
Mrs. Yerby’s class has been busy, during late May Mrs. Yerby’s class was 
preparing for the volunteer tea that they put on for all the wonderful 
volunteers here at Applegate. Mrs. Yerby’s class baked several different 
kinds of cookies and brownies. The volunteer day was enjoyed by all you 
came. Mrs.Yerby’s class really did an outstanding job! 
 
 
Honor Society: 
Honor Society Induction was on April 18th. We had 10 new inductions this 
year! Our students here sure do strive for excellence and do their best. 
 
Spelling Bee: 
This year Shae Wiginton took third place. What a great accomplishment. We 
are so proud of her and her accomplishment.  
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Battle of the Books: 
Battle of the books took place on April 26th at Fruitdale School. We have two 
groups who went and we took first place in level 1 and level 2. What an 
exciting day for these students who participated.  Great job: Hunter Krouse, 
Ronan Hodge, Lily Emmons, Lucas Cross, Natalia Sahr, Joaquin Martinez. 
All their hard work paid off. 
 
Book Fair: 
Our book fair was a success!  We sold enough books that we earned 64 new 
school books. Our families here at Applegate school sure do a great job at 
supporting our school.  
 

Show Case of Learning Night: 
On May 15th we had our Show Case of Learning Night. Teachers had a 
display of students work. It was fun to walk around and see all the hard work 
and creativeness that our students put into their work. We also had an 
exhilarating music performance. Our students worked hard to give us a great 
performance. PTSG provided a great taco salad or taco dinner for our 
families. It was a fantastic night with great displays of work, dinner and 
music.  
 
Track and Field Day: 
We had a great track and field day. The weather was perfect. We had a great 
participation and sportsmanship. It is always encouraging when you see 
other students cheering each other on.  
 
Concert in the Barn: 
On Sunday June 8th, Fred and Jean Hall put on a concert in the barn to help 
raise money for Applegate school library. The raised over $1200.00 that will 
go to the school library for non-fiction books. We are so excited here at 
Applegate to update our non-fiction section of books. Our community 
continues to strive to help our school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


